29th March, 1982.

Mr. B. Philp, CIB Archaeological Rescue H.Q., Dover Castle, Kent.

Dear Mr. Philp,

I thank you for your letter of the 25th March and have a vivid recollection of your major rescue excavation carried out in 1974.

I have no objection to you taking further measurements to complete your report but would ask you to 'phone my wife at the above number to let her know which day this will be carried out.

I would certainly be very interested in receiving a volume of your publication when this is available.

Yours sincerely,

A. D. McDowall



KENT ARCHAEOLOGICAL RESCUE UNIT

(Established 1971: To survey, excavate, record and publish archaeological sites threatened with destruction)

Director: Brian Philp, ACIS, MBIM, FAAI

Hon. Secretary: Edna Mynott Hon. Treasurer: Ronald Mummery CIB Archaeological Rescue H.Q., Dover Castle, Kent.

Offices: East Kent: West Kent:

Painted House:

Dover 203244 01.462.4737 Dover 203279

Our ref:

Date 25.3.82

Dear Mr. McDowell.

I am sure that you will recall our major rescue—excavation on the Royal Palace site at Otford in 1974. Since then we have worked steadily on the many finds and shortly will complete a large report for publication. In the meantime we have also had to deal with very many other urgent situations.

Now to complete our final report on the work we must visit the area again and hope to take some simple overall measurements. I wonder if we may have your consent/measure across the pastures beyonf the footpath? I seem to recall that these were your property. The work would only take one or two week-days and we should not heed to disturb you.

We shall be making full acknowledgement to all those who helped our work in 1974, though even this wont satisfy the two unhappy jealous souls who caused so much bother before! On publication the Unit will be most happy to present you with a volume.

All good wishes,

Yours sincerely,

Brian Philp

The Unit is a registered charity. It carries out some specific projects for the Directorate of Ancient Monuments and Historic Buildings of the Department of the Environment. It also works with the support of the Kent County Council and several district councils. Its full-time team is supported by part-time staff and dozens of trained volunteers from all over the county. It is also a leading member of the Council for Kentish Archaeology and plays a major role in helping to co-ordinate the Council's work for responsible local groups.